	Ref No.: FOI-2425-SG14836 follow up from FOI-2425-SG14488

	Date FOI request received: 10 June 2024

	Date FOI response: 10 July 2024

	REQUEST: Having looked at this, please can I ask for the numbers to be double checked? As it stands, the percentages you have given in response to request SG14427 are exactly the same, for both paediatrics and for adults, as the percentages given in response to request SG14488, which is a completely different question. While I acknowledge that by coincidence they could be the same, it seems highly unlikely that this would be the case.

Please can you double check that these figures are correct, and provide just raw numbers for each of the requests, rather than percentages, so I can work this out myself?

OUR RESPONSE: Please see amended response table to request SG14488 below:
Autism Pathway October 2023 – February 2024

Number of referrals (including Male & Female)

Total Number of referrals (Female)

Number of declined referrals (Female)

Community Paediatrics
844
309 (36%)
128 (15%)
Adult Autism Assessment Service
1015
588 (56%)
435 (43%)
REQUEST:As an additional question, the response to my request stated that the information I was requested is not centrally recorded. The statistics that have been provided are very suggestive of a gender bias within the triaging of autism referrals to both paediatrics and adult services – that only 15% of referrals for assessment are for girls, but 36% of rejected referrals are for girls (the corresponding figures being 43% and 58 % for adult services). If the statistics flag potential unlawful practice because of one gender being treated less favourably, would this be seen as grounds for starting to record and monitor such statistics, alongside the review of processes that I have requested from paediatrics? And who would be responsible for putting this statistical monitoring in place? 
OUR RESPONSE: The Freedom of Information Act allows the public access to corporate information that is held by the organisation.  Therefore, the Trust is not required to produce something that it does not already hold in response to an FOI request.  We would however, like to direct you to the Patient Experience Team via LPT.feedback@nhs.net or via post at Freepost LPT Patient Experience.   



